Hardin County Board of Education

April 16, 2008 03:00PM

Special Board Meeting

65 W. A. Jenkins Road

Elizabethtown, KY  42701

1. Call to Order  

Ms. Kay Sharon called the meeting to order.  Present at the meeting were Kay Sharon, Scott Tubbs, Jo Emary.  Charlie Wise was present but had to leave early.  Byron Nelson arrived late for the meeting.

2. Discussion and possible decisions regarding recommended changes to policy 9.12 (Admissions and Attendance) and corresponding Affidavit  

The board members discussed the policy and 3 residency affidavits.  Mrs. Johnston explained that this was needed to provide consistency and accountability.  She also stated that this is a funding issue.  The wording varied in one of the affidavits.  The board asked that the wording be changed to read the same in all three affidavits and put in the consent agenda at the regular meeting for approval.  

3. Discussion and possible decisions regarding recommended changes to policy 6.32 (Eligibility for Transportation)  

Mrs. Johnston explained that we are not following policy 6.32 (Eligibility for Transportation).  She stated that the policy states we will not go out of each school boundaries to take students to day cares.  Right now we are doing that with some schools.  She informed the board that she wanted to follow the policy.  Because this topic is so important the board needed to make a decision to start following policy beginning with the 2008-2009 school year or 2009-2010 school year. Mrs. Johnston also stated that this is being looked at because of budget issues.

Order #9765 - Primary Motion Passed:  Approval to stop delivering students to day care centers outside of each school boundary to start at the beginning of the 2008-2009 school year passed with a motion by Ms. Jo Emary and a second by Mr. Charlie Wise.  

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Mr. Byron Nelson          Absent

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Mr. Charlie Wise          Yes

4. Discussion and possible decisions regarding budget  

Mr. Gary Milby presented a Power Point presentation to the board members explaining some of the reasons we were needing to make budget cuts.  

Ms. Kay Sharon wanted everyone to know that she did not agree with the reduction in days for the PR Director.

	400,000
	Roof  (KAR change to use Bond Money for 1 System Repairs) Leaves $65,000

	  25,000
	White Fleet ($25,000 remains)

	400,000
	Local Revenue

	42,500
	Thoughtful Ed (Additional Reduction)

	90,000
	MAP (KETS money will pay for this)

	260,000
	Departmental 10% Reduction (Non Payroll items)

	55,825
	Section 7 Items (Band and Fees) $25 per student (Total was $111,650)

	26,890
	Section 7 Items (Field Trips) $2 per student

	9,435
	Section 7 Items (Competitive Field Trips) $3 per student Middle School

	44,670
	Section 7 Items (Competitive Field Trips) $10 per student High School

	365,000
	CIA/GT

	24,000
	Health Screening

	5,000
	PR Director - Reduce from 240 days to 220 days

	4,140
	Freeze on Superintendent Salary (Per Superintendent’s Request)

	112,500
	Instructional Assistants 1 for every 175 change to 1 to 225

	180,000
	Move Staff Ratio at Elementary School from 24 -1 to 25 to 1 for grades 4 and 5 


	$720,000
	Move Staff Ratio at High School and Middle School from 23 – 1 to 25 – 1.


Order #9766 - Primary Motion Passed:  After a lengthy discussion, approval of the attached budget cuts and alterations to Flexible Focus Funds passed with a motion by Ms. Jo Emary and a second by Mr. Byron Nelson.  

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Mr. Byron Nelson          Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            No

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Mr. Charlie Wise          Absent

5. Executive Session  

Order #9767 - Primary Motion Passed:  Approval to go into executive session to discuss personnel passed with a motion by Mr. Byron Nelson and a second by Ms. Kay Sharon.  

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Mr. Byron Nelson          Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Mr. Charlie Wise          Absent

6. Adjourn  

Order #9768 - Primary Motion Passed:  There being no further business, approval to adjourn the meeting passed with a motion by Mr. Byron Nelson and a second by Ms. Jo Emary.  

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Mr. Byron Nelson          Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Mr. Charlie Wise          Absent

_____________________________________

Chairperson

_____________________________________

Superintendent

